Mass For the Intentions Week

Saturday, April 2, 2016

4:30 p.m. Deceased members of the Bonini

family by family

Sunday, April 3, 2016

7:30 a.m. Angela Sienko by her family

9:30 a.m. Thomas Kadow

by the Trzupek family

11:00 a.m. Joseph DeFilippis

by Rachele Schiappa

Monday, April 4, 2016

7:45 a.m. Elizabeth Wierbicki by her family

Tuesday, April 5, 2016 7:45 a.m. Alice Flynn Wednesday, April 6, 2016

7:45 a.m. M. Donald Selinga

by Dick & Claire Selinga

Thursday, April 7, 2016

7:45 a.m. Bruna Legowski

by John Legowski & family

Friday, April 8, 2016

7:45 a.m. Betty Flynn

Saturday, April 9, 2016

4:30 p.m. Sebastian "Mike" Motta

Sunday, April 10, 2016

7:30 a.m. Bob Slabinski

by his wife Marilyn & family

9:30 a.m. Bob Stegman by St. Mary Choir

11:00 a.m. Jack Flynn

Readings for the Week of April 3, 2016

Sunday: Acts 5:12-16/Ps 118:2-4, 13-15, 22-24/Rv 1:9-

11a, 12-13, 17-19/Jn 20:19-31

Monday: Is 7:10-14; 8:10/Ps 40:7-11/Heb 10:4-10/Lk

Acts 4:32-37/Ps 93:1-2, 5/Jn 3:7b-15

1:26-38 Tuesday:

Wednesday:Acts 5:17-26/Ps 34:2-9/Jn 3:16-21Thursday:Acts 5:27-33/Ps 34:2, 9, 17-20/Jn 3:31-36Friday:Acts 5:34-42/Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14/Jn 6:1-15Saturday:Acts 6:1-7/Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 18-19/Jn 6:16-21

Next Sunday: Acts 5:27-32, 40b-41/Ps 30:2, 4-6, 11-13/Rv

5:11-14/Jn 21:1-19 or 21:1-14

Parish Support March 27, 2016

 Weekly
 \$12,338.00

 Easter
 \$ 6,100.00

 Good Friday
 \$ 1,384.00

The second collection this weekend is the monthly offering. Next week our Archdiocese will take up the Peter's Pence Collection, which provides Pope Francis with the funds he needs to carry out his charitable works around the world. Thank you for your generosity.

Calendar

4/5 9:00 a.m. Foodshare truck St. Mary Parking lot 7:00 p.m. Legion of Mary—Hospitality Room

4/9 9:00 a.m. Bible Study—Hart House

4/10 9:30 a.m. Mass Choir

The sanctuary candle will burn this week in memory of:

Thomas Kadow

This is a venerable tradition and we ask you to keep him in your prayers.

Food Pantry Collection:

During the month of April the Human Needs Committee will collect food for the Farmington and Burlington Food Pantries.

All nonperishable items are needed but the Pantry is in dire need of personal care items, laundry and dish soap, paper towels, toilet paper, fruit juice, hot or cold cereal, coffee, tea, canned meals, beef stew, tuna, chili, Spam, peanut butter, jelly, condiments, pasta sauce, stuffing mix, gravy, canned fruit, nutrigrain bars and granola bars. Please check the poster in the Gathering Space for more and also check for expired dates. If you would like to make a monetary donation to either the Farmington or Burlington Food Pantry, please send checks directly to "Farmington Food Pantry", 75 Main St., Farmington, CT 06032 or Burlington Food and Fuel, c/o Mrs. Ellie Parente, 200 Spielman Highway, Burlington, CT 06013. Thank you for any contribution you are able to make! Please contact Alice Crozier 860-673-4282 alcroz@att.net with questions.

Elegant Tea Party & Vintage Fashion Show on April 24 at [©]

2:00 pm in the Gathering Space.



All women of the Parish and guests are invited. Tickets are \$15 for adults, \$10 for children 10 and under. For reservations, please send check made out to *St. Mary's Women's Guild* and send to Mrs. Lynda Bonato, 41 Northwoods Rd., Farmington, CT. 06032 by April 17th. Reserve early for this favorite spring event!

Religious Education Registration News

We're getting ready too! Registration for the 2016-2017 Religious Education year will begin April 10th and extend to June 30th. All new and returning students are required to complete a registration form. Forms will be located in Hart House and in the entrances to the Gathering Space. Registrations received after June 30th will be subject to a late fee with placement in a regularly scheduled class on a space available basis only.

We thank all who were so generous with their Easter memorial donations to the flower fund. Our sanctuary is a beautiful tribute to the presence of the Risen Christ and those who have shared with the community in worship and prayer.

In memory of:

Joseph Amico, Tim Bove

Domenick & Mary Bianchi & Betsy Katz

Yvonne Boucher, Atchez Boucher, Flora Moriarty, Jeanne

Beaule, Maurice Beaule

Wilbert Berger, Emilia Berger

Buller & Pazik family

Civitillo & Phoenix families

Edward Coelho

Coscina family, Egan family, White family

Ryan Varian Davies

Deceased family members

Emma, Davis & Tom Strong, Elizabeth & Robert J. Matava,

Kathryn Lowry, Bill Benson

Henry Falcigno

Family members

Fred

Gurnicki & DiNoia families

Jean & Jim Hogan, Bamberger family

Jakiel & Machowski families

Steven J. Kane

Charles & Gloria Keefe

Florence, Joseph & Sean Kelly

Kess family

Deceased members of Killiany & Collins families

Kowalczyk & Kodz families

Paul J. Kramer

Richard Kucia, Sr., Arthur Birchenough, Rino Ringuette

Kwarciak & Platkiewicz family

Daniel, Elisabeth & John Leary

Frank & Viola Lipinski

Lowell & Doreen Little & the Kaiser family

Santo Lombardo, Myrtle Mortin

Lorraine Ronnie

Mary McAuliffe, Joseph Tassone

McCaffrey & Therriault families

Maineri, Velasquez, Bologne, Witkowsky families

Daniel Manyak

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Martin, Mr. & Mrs. Able Martin

Sister Mary, Henry Dziadosz

Matczak & Maysa families

Tim Maynard

Jennie Miner, Al Miner

Minnie Morello

Conatte Nunziato, Queenie Clohessy

Madeline Palmese, Helen Wilks

Alfredo Peluso, John Brinni

Marguerite Phelps, Evelyn Hartman, Joseph Gunning

Plocharczyk & Maciora families

James Quigley

Eugene Rudiak, Holly Rudiak, Deceased members of the Searle

family

Antoinette Russo

Sophie Rychwicki & Amelia Marchion
Tessie Sevcik, Anton Unger
Sheehy family
Christopher Swain
Richard & Chester Swiatek
Helen Szewczul, Penny D'Addabbo
Anthony, Joseph, Rose Tapogna
Bill Taylor, Helena & Chet Levandoski, Edward & Michael Kerr,
Mary O'Donnell
Bryan Urso

The next *Pre-Baptism class* will be held on Thursday, April 14 at 7:00 p.m. for those who have not previously attended. Please contact the rectory 860 673-2422 to register.

Catherine Ward

Andrew Welna

2016 Easter Egg Hunt News

Congratulations to our winners of the Grand Prizes at the Easter Egg Hunt that took place on March 19th. These children found the "carrot" hidden among the eggs in their age group and won a basket full of candy! Congratulations Leah Kotulski, Madison Frissora, and Marissa Blaha. And a big thank you to all the volunteers that helped to make sure the children had fun and stayed safe during the hunt, and to the Knights of Columbus for their donation toward the event.

Pasta Supper Fund Raiser—Farmington Boy Scout Troop 68—Sunday, April 3 3:30—6:30 p.m. Farmington Community Center, 321 New Britain Ave., Unionville, \$8 per person, kids 5 and under free. Contact Leslie Soler Isoler@comcast.net for more info.

Thank you to the parish families who have made a gift or pledge commitment to the **2016 Archbishop's Annual Appeal.** If you have not yet had the opportunity, please consider prayerfully supporting the many Good Works of the Archdiocese. Every gift will be gratefully received and sincerely appreciated.

Request for Tax Information

If you require a "Statement of Contributions" for 2015, please provide your name and address to the rectory and place in the weekly collection basket. E-mail requests are acceptable and may be sent to: rectory@stmary-unionville.org. *Telephone or expedited requests will not be accepted.* Thank you.